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MINUTES OF INVERURIE COMMUNITY COUNCIL (ICC)
Monday 17th September 2018

7pm

St. Mary’s Centre, Inverurie

Present: Josh MacRae(Chair),, John Smith (Secretary), Jane Summersgill (Treasurer), Ron Reid, Mike Hebenton, John Sangster, Steve Russell, Rae Jardine, Heather Watt, Colin Wood

In attendance:, Cllr Baillie, Cllr Whyte, Cllr Berry,Christy Annard,Graham Leith,Derek,Richie,Hayley Yule,Stephen Walsh,Jim Irvine,Lynne Copland, Paul Davidson
 Welcome 

John Sangster acted as chair of Monthly meeting.  As Archie Peebles had put in his Apologies.

Declarations of Interest (including explanation)

John Smith gave an explanation on the Declaration interest that he had got from the Area Office
Minute of Previous Meeting (20th August 2018)

Colin Wood said that the following amendments had to be made to the Minutes
At the bottom of page 2 the EGM is described as an Emergency General Meeting, could this be a typo for Extraordinary?

c)       In the Health and Care Hub section of page 4 the minute notes that we agreed to support the request for space for a pharmacy however I think we agreed to contact the health partnership and investigate the reason why pharmacy provision was not included in the plans, and once we had that information we would consider supporting a request for the partnership to reconsider.  

d)      The last paragraph on the Planning and Licencing Matters section on Page 3 correctly states that Steve raised a query on planning application APP/2018/1972.  In addition, I then declared an interest and said that I would not take part in any discussion the CC wished to have on that application.  It was agreed that the P&L committee, excluding me, would consider the application further.  

e)      For the Councillor report section on page 2, I have a note that one of the ward councillors made an appeal for volunteers to help water the hanging baskets, I did not make a note of who said that, it may have been Cllr Whyte.  I could ask Judy for further details tomorrow and then do an appeal for volunteers on Facebook even if we do not have the details of that item to put in the minute.  

After the following amendments were made

Proposed by John Sangster
Seconded By Alison Auld
 

ICC Response to Former Market Place School CAT Refusal
A discussing was held on Market Place School and the reason Aberdeenshire Area Councillors refused the Community Asset Trust.

All of the ward councillors commended the ambition of the proposal but some raised concern over the lack of detail in the asset transfer request, particularly on the finances and the need for justification for such a high level of discount on the property value. Cllr Berry acknowledged that there was an error in the assumptions made by the Council’s property valuer, officers have instructed a revised valuation which could be considered by the area committee if the applicant decides to progress with an appeal. Cllr Baillie explained the issues surround the building condition based on his experience from a recent site visit. Martin Auld highlighted the summertime consultation on the CAT between the Garioch Partnership and ICC and questioned the validity of the Council making the final decision on the CAT request given that the Council has already decided the future use of the site. Ward Councillors explained that the area committee process provided the impartiality required to make the decision. 

Parking at Martin Brae
Residents of Martin Brae brought to attention of Community Council the problems that have are having with parking problems during school times.

Inverurie councillors are going to look into this and report back to Community Council on this

Police Report

The Police Report was emailed to all members before the meeting

Councillors Report

Councillor Berry informed Community Council that Aberdeenshire Council is conducting a waste consultation and advised Community Council and members of the public to take part in this.
Councillor Whyte informed Community Council that the Rezoning of Local Schools paper had been approved by Area Committee and this is possibly going to take place next year. 

Treasurer’s Report

Jane gave a report on the bank Balance

We currenty have £4,506.17 in the Account

Community Council Projects

Planning and Licensing Matters

This item was emailed to members before the meeting
Reports from External Meetings

Heritage Trail

Mike Hebenton gave a report on the continued progress of the Heritage Trails project. The Community Council agreed to continue to allocate £1000 in support of this project.

Groupfest
As Fiona was not at the meeting there was no Report.

Inverurie Events

Heather gave a report on the last meeting. 

1-9 December Ice Rink

1 December Street Stalls

2 December Santa Run

AOCB

There was no AOCB

Date of Next Meeting (15th October 2018) 
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